Salford City Council - Record of Decision

Title:  REVIEW OF SALFORD TRAINING EMPLOYMENT PROGRAMME (S.T.E.P)
I, COUNCILLOR PETER CONNOR, Lead Member for Housing, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Sections F 6 (a) (i) and J (a) (i) of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby 

1. Note the content of this report

2. Approve the variation and extension of the existing Section 22 Agreement to reflect learning of the pilot phase of the programme and enable its continued delivery.

3. Approve in principle the establishment of a ‘hub’ training centre and the transfer of funds in line with the provision that exists within the Capital Programme 2006/7 to Registered Social Landlord (RSL) and Lead STEP1 Partner, Great Places Housing Group.

4. Approve that the delivery partners be required to submit a detailed business plan on the proposals for the establishment of a ‘hub’ training centre to the STEP Steering group for its consideration and approval.

The Reasons are:

1. I am satisfied that the STEP1 programme helps to address the construction skills shortage at the local level which is clearly of benefit to developers and contractors. The post-STEP1 employee retention rate of 80% is testament to the fact that the employers have also found the scheme to be a good way to recruit and retain local residents in permanent positions. 

2. I am also satisfied that the success of STEP1 is reflected in the extremely positive feedback received from the participating employers and the value they place on the scheme. 

Options considered and rejected were: Termination of the STEP 1 programme.

Assessment of Risk:

Low. The service has made significant achievements during the period of the existing Section 22 Agreement. It is being delivered in partnership with two of the lead RSL’s working with Salford on regeneration projects.

The source of funding is:

Private Sector Housing Capital Programme 2006/07  

Legal Advice obtained:

The programme is subject to an updated Section 22 Agreement which will be based on the same level of outcomes as the 2005/6 Agreement with minor variances to capture learning and best practice from the pilot phase. 

Legal approval of the Agreement will be sought from the Council’s corporate legal team and Pauline Lewis for Housing and Planning..

Financial Advice obtained:

Confirmation has been received from Nigel Dickens, Senior Finance Officer, Housing and Planning that provision exists within the Housing Capital Programme 2006/7 to meet the costs associated with the approval of this report’s recommendations i.e. £99,868.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process: 

Lead Member Report seeking approval to enter a Section 22 Agreement with Great Places Housing Group (17th August 2005)

STEP 1 Section 22 Agreement

Contact Officer: Laylah Pyke


Tel No: 793 2899

	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	*

	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the  Scrutiny Committee
	


Signed: Councillor Peter Connor


Lead Member for Housing

Dated: 15th March, 2007

*
This decision was published on 15th March, 2007.
*
This decision will come in force on 23rd March, 2007 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

